 Statement from the Alpine School District 

Board of Education


The Board of Education has thoughtfully studied and reviewed the current status of math and reading instruction in Alpine School District.  Tremendous effort has been made to create a balanced philosophical and instructional approach in both content areas that best responds to students’ learning and understanding while respecting the professionalism of teachers.


As a Board of Education, we acknowledge the key element of balance in accomplishing the goal of having students who are competent in math and reading.  We do not believe, nor is there evidence to support, that there is one single program that ensures success for every student.  We rely on teachers to make professional judgments and use appropriate strategies, activities and practices that meet students’ needs.  To support teachers in their instructional stewardship, the district provides on-going professional development focused on researched and proven best practices.  


The process of achieving a balanced approach, particularly in mathematics instruction, has evolved through careful evaluation and study. The initial implementation of Investigations, a program grounded in promoting deeper, comprehensive student understanding of math concepts, was advocated broadly as a single math program.  Subsequent to its implementation, adjustments have been made to move from using Investigations as the sole instructional program to a continuum that includes elements of a traditional system.  The strengths of the Investigations process are to be meshed with the strengths of the traditional math process thereby creating a balanced approach.  Teachers have the latitude to respond to students’ instructional needs according to the most appropriate point on the continuum where understanding and learning will occur.


Test scores across the district place Alpine above the state average in both math and reading.  We will continue to monitor student achievement data and evaluate the progress of student learning.  We appreciate all who have invested their time and energy to understand the current status of math and literacy instruction.  We encourage your continued efforts to work with your neighborhood school and with your students’ teachers to accomplish high levels of student learning.
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